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December 22, 2004
By U.S. MAIL
Los Angeles Police Department
Parker Center

150 N. Los Angeles St.
Los Angeles, CA 90012
Phone: (877) 275-5273
Dear Chief William Bratton:

On Wednesday December 15, 2004, I encountered a Los Angeles Police Department Officer with the last name of Holst (Badge #27398), who has proved to me that he can not follow the LAPD's mission, values and principles, which has ultimately lowered my respect for your police department.

I frequently join a group of motorcyclists to attend the San Fernando Valley Bike-Night in Woodland Hills.  This organized weekly gathering brings hundreds of sportbike riders together for a few hours to socialize and meet new people from around the Los Angeles area.  Being one of the few well-organized events that motorcycle enthusiasts can go to in the LA area, I enjoy attending because of the safe, controlled and lawful riders that show up.  The promoters have signs detailing the rules of conduct, cones to block off a portion of the parking lot, "event staff" that patrols the parking lot and cooperation with the owners and management of the shopping center.  They even have LAPD officers there to make sure that people are following the law.

The reason why Officer Holst has lowered my respect for your department is his unprofessional attitude and actions towards this event.  In the past, Officer Holst has made it clear that he will cite those motorcyclists who are not complying with the law.  He has made the decision not to support the "spirit of the law" (as mentioned in the core values of the LAPD) to the point where he has driven at a slow rate of speed down the middle of the event, shining his light onto each motorcycle to inspect it.  Why have inspections of vehicles at a private, peaceful and controlled gathering, where nobody is disrupting the surrounding community?  On this particular occasion, Officer Holst pulled up to chat with other officers, and noticed that one bike supposedly had a problem with its license plate that was parked in the coned off area.  He immediately jumped out of his car, and walked up to my friend and asked him for his license, registration and insurance card and started writing up a ticket for his license plate not being visible.  Let us not worry about the fact that the plate is clearly visible, that it is in compliance of the law and that the other LAPD officers did not have a problem with it, what Officer Holst did was he singled out only ONE person in the crowd of 120 motorcycles.  Did Officer Holst go around to the other motorcycles to check them?  Did Officer Holst check the 100+ automobiles in the parking lot for violations of the law?  Did Officer Holst think that his actions would go unnoticed to the numerous people enjoying the evening?  Did Officer Holst have the common courtesy to warn my friend instead of immediately writing him a ticket?  The answer to all these questions is "No."  What happened next is very interesting, all but 20 motorcycles vacated the area because they were afraid and intimidated by Officer Holst's actions.  They were afraid that he would find something wrong with their motorcycles that really were not in violation, much like what he did to my friend.

I cannot help but look at the last sentence of the LAPD's Mission Statement: "Our mandate is to do so with honor and integrity, while at all times conducting ourselves with the highest ethical standards to maintain public confidence."  I think I can speak for those who left when Officer Holst showed up that our confidence in your police department has been severely affected by his actions.  What is the honor of not applying the law evenly to others?  What happens to Officer Holst's integrity when he writes tickets for invalid reasons? Is it ethical to single out someone because he/she rides a motorcycle?  How does all this maintain my confidence?  Well, is does not.

I ask you to look into the actions of Officer Holst on the night of concern, and I am sure that what he did not only was in violation of my constitutional right to gather peacefully and of your mission statement, values and principles, but that he has affected mine, and many others view of your police department.

I close with the following principle of the LAPD: "A combination of honesty and openness will effectively develop respect in the community for the police and make it possible for citizens to come to them with problems and information."  The LAPD is loosing respect within the community with Officer Holst's actions and corrective actions need to be taken with him.  Thank you for your time.

Very truly yours,

_____________________________________

